Letter From The Superintendent

After the last cold spell, | feel we can officially say, “Spring is in the air!” | know winter

isn’t officially over, but with all the sunshine we are finally getting, spring fever is setting
in

In the last newsletter, | misspoke in stating that we would not be administering a
science test this spring! In correction, | will tell you that the State has applied for a
waiver from the Federal level, however, no decision has been made regarding science
testing yet. If the waiver is not granted, White Lake students in grades 5, 8, and 11 will
also be taking the Science portion of the mandatory testing this spring.

At our last board of education meeting, there was discussion on our COVID mitigation
plan. With the decreased number of positive cases in our school, county, and State,
White Lake School will be easing some of the restrictions, which likely will help in the
social/emotional aspects of our students. Starting the 4t quarter, March 8, classroom
teachers will be allowed to utilize pods, which will certainly help in reading groups, etc.
During the 15 minutes of recess, our elementary students will now be able to blend a
little more together allowing them to play games that were lost over this time. Masks
will still be required going through hallways and the lunch line, however, we will be
going back to using our lunchroom for breakfast and lunch vs. individual classrooms.

Although we are lessening our restrictions, we will be keeping a very close eye on our
students, teachers, county, and state’s positive cases. If that information is telling us we
are jumping the gun, we will resort back to our original plan.

Again, thank you for supporting White Lake School.

Upcoming Events:

Mar.3  Academic Festival in Mitchell
5 End of 3" Quarter
16 Pops Concert (3:30-7:30)

18-19 No School-Spring Break




This Month’s Activities

We celebrated Valentine’s Day in
our classroom with the making of an art
project, the exchanging of valentines, and
watching a short movie.

This month for our curriculum was
Theme Six, which was Growing Up Healthy.
During this theme, we talked about eating
the right foods and being safe. In Math, we
talked about more, less, and equal. We do
very well with these skills because we talk
about them every day on our weather chart
and after school chart. We also reviewed
our shapes. We are just starting to talk
about bar graphs. In Science, we talked
about germs and we drew pictures of what
we think germs look like. We talked about
how important it is to wash our hands after
using the bathroom and blowing our nose.
We also have been talking about our 5
Senses. We have added three more letters
to our growing list: Pp, Qq, and Rr.

Mrs. Moore's

Preschool

Upcoming Events

Feb. 26" — No School

March 15t — March 5% Read Across

America Week
Monday — Wear a crazy hat
Tuesday — Bring a stuff
animal or wear a shirt with
oneonit.
Wednesday — Wear
mismatched clothes.
Thursday — Pajama Day
Friday — Wear a college shirt
or school spirit shirt

e March 18" — No School

¢ March 19*" — No School

N

Here we are wearing our #WilLdKatStrong
shirt.

2%!

Here we are wearing our Valentine glasses
that we got from ID.




Kindergarten
February

Valentine’s Day! Math Fun!

Kindergarten had fun building solid figures! Check

On February 12th, Kindergarten got out our cubes!!

to celebrate Valentine's Day with
their class. They had tons of fun!
They passed out valentines, ate
treats, played games and watched
a moviel

Here's the Sp!!

Spring, Spring., Spring... If we keep saying it, maybe it will come sooner!

In Math, Kindergarten has been learning fons! They have been working a lot with addition and
subtraction number sentences. Kindergarten has also been reviewing teen numbers and solid shapes.

Kindergarten just finished talking about animals. They learned all sorts of things! They started off
talking about living and nonliving things. They also learned about how animals move, animal sizes and
animal coverings! It was a lot of fun looking at all the different animals. The most fun had to be learning
about how animals grow and change. They looked at how dogs, geese, frogs and horses grew and
changed. They definitely liked looking at the cute babies.

In Reading, Kindergarfen has been going on some adventures. They read a story about a boy
named Nicky who used his imagination to go on adventures during the rainy day. Then they listened to

a story about a group of sheep that went on a hike! Kindergarten learned a lot about cause and effect
in this story!l

Kindergarten has been hard at work reviewing their letters and sounds! They have also been
working hard with the letters o, x, j, €, h, and k. They also have been working hard learning all sorts of

words! Their word stack has increased to over 40 words. One of their favorite things to do is read their
books!

Mark Your Calendar!
*March 2nd—Dr. Seuss's birthday (Read Across America) *March 5th —End of the 3rd Quarter

*March 18th and 19th —No School *March 25th—Ikidarod




This Month's Activities

It is hard to believe that February is
ending and Spring is right around the corner!
We are excited for the warmer weather to
head this way!

In Phonics, we have been working
hard on vowel teams. We like to remember,
“When two vowels go walking, the first one
does the talking!”

In Math, we have started a unit on
telling time. O'clock’s and half-past's were
pretty easy but we're finding that quarter-to’s
and quarter-past’s are a little more difficult.

In Reading, we have been reading a
variety of fiction and non-fiction books. We
were very interested to learn facts about the
Moon and learn who Mae Jemison is.
Learning about Mae Jemison and space in
Reading tied in perfectly with our Social
Studies and Science these past few weeks.

In Social Studies, we discussed how
things have changed from the past to the
present, especially with technology. We also
read timelines of historic events, such as the
Moon Landing and Mae Jemison'’s life.

In Science, we have been talking
about objects in the sky, specifically the
Moon. We have also discussed gravity and
how walking on the Moon would feel
differently than walking on Earth.

We celebrated Megan and Liam’s
birthdays in February. We have no birthdays
to celebrate in March.

15" Grade
Newsletter

Upcoming Events

4 Feb. 25™: Dismissing at 12:45 for
State Wrestling

& Feb. 26™: No School (State
Wrestling)
4 March 1°-5™: Read Across
America
o Monday: Wear a crazy hat
o Tuesday: Bring a stuffed

animal/wear animal print
clothing

o Wednesday: Wear
mismatched clothes

o Thursday: Wear pajamas
and bring a book(s) and
pillow

o Friday: Wear a college
shirt or favorite school
spirit shirt

4 Mar. 18™-19": No School (Spring
Break)

& March 25™: Ikidarod

reading”|

An entire row of students was "caught




Springisin the air (well, at least it SHOULD be!!)!

In math, the 3" graders are just going to begin learning how to divide. The hard
work we have been doingon our multiplication facts will come in handy when
convertingthose facts into division! We continue to do daily timings to improve our
fluency of those multiplication facts we need to memorize. 2™ grade continues to work
on fluency of their addition facts, and some have even embraced the multiplication facts
the 3™ graders are working on! The 2" graders have been busy addingand subtracting
with numbers up to 1,000!

In English, we have discussed adjectives and adverbs, and how they are used to
add details to sentences. In social studies we have learned a great deal about changesto
communities, both naturaland human made. We talked about conservation of
resources and put our ideas into posters. In science, we will be startinga unit on simple
machines: what they are, how the look, and what they are used for.

In reading, we still focus on those common core standards that will be tested
coming up this spring, such point of view, thesaurus, and various suffixes. We finally
received our Chromebooks and have been able to utilize those to do some typing,
research, and most recently math facts practice!

February birthdays: Aubrey Moore
Brant Bogenhagen

Dates to remember:  Feb. 25: School dismisses @ 12:45pm
Feb. 26: NO SCHOOL
March 5: End of 3" Quarter
March 18-19: NO SCHOOL




4th and 5th Grade Newsletter

February

The Fourth and Fifth Grade Classroom has been a busy classroom in the
last few weeks! We have been chugging right along through math and
continuing to learn new things each day. The Fourth Grade has been getting
lots of practice with dividing and will be learning more geometric skills like
angles, tessellations, and quadrilaterals. In the next couple of weeks, they
will also be learning a small unit of statistics. The Fifth Grade will also be
entering a geometric and statistics unit, with a more complex set of skills.

Both classes continue to learn and develop previous reading and
grammar skills with interactive notebooks. We have also been plugging
these skills into our reading curriculum and different projects, like the
American Auxiliary Writing Contest.

For science, we are about to begin our physical science and earth
science units. With these two units will come more hands-on activities,
which is always fun for the teachers as well as the students! in social
studies, the class has been very interested in learning about the
development of the U.S. We are finishing up learning about the
Revolutionary War, which has been a very fun chapter! In our upcoming
chapters, we will be further examining the battles of the Revolutionary War,
the Constitution, and a young America.




addeaurg

TIOY] IauuL(] ‘sayoesJ TIOY IdUUI(] ‘Sreadq ‘Sueaq payeq ‘Sayoim
‘Sueag UaalIs) ‘S303e30] ‘sea ‘sding usspny | -pueg yeeaig 95391 ATYJ
PaYseN “esig Amgsies
donesarddy om{
SO ‘ jSe0], ‘sereiin ‘15807, Youarj 98ue1( ‘s1e3 ‘synuo
Ie 0¢ 6C 8¢
oy =g ‘erddesurg oy
‘sueag usary ‘sa3pam P P
uui ‘sdnp Asqmeng
“ ddvy “ ‘
seueueg UI0)) ‘©Z21] oroq ‘saSSnn uapnp | s31ddy “sjorreD ‘SO ‘Sea  ‘s303e10J payselN | 1T PIXTA ‘sueag payeq
pealg yousL] asadyD) sones 1240 Suny B Y USOID ‘asea)) pure urer] JoH]
aomn( auei(y
-a1ddy ‘eom{ a8uei() ‘sdeipy :
sIea ] ‘SUgMA “Ted1a)) e[mio), sBesneg 3 837 | ‘SOBURIQ ‘BeD) 990D sapddy ‘sodeoirey SAPBS “SIFeM
Y44 9z o4 {74 € [14 1<
oy Jauucy ‘erddesurg
10D ‘sSumorg stea] SaYoes J ‘sueeg
ysep[ ooy ‘wrery ‘sureag weaIs) ‘Aiyey ezzig paxeq ‘s30¢] 301
Jearg Sundg Yeazg Sundg [ 2°M[ 9Bue1Q ‘seueueqg sonesarddy om sapddy
-[ooYd5 ON -[OOUDs ON] [o1G e uo aedue -pueg isepfearg 3mosig | “4seo] ‘s83y pejqurerng
0c 61 81 A 91 St 48
SayPesJ
aonesarddy ‘assayD) SIed ‘sjoLIeD) onspesarg ‘sureaq] UaaIxn) ‘SaypPIm
P31 “dnog oyewroy, sdny) Aupqmeng ‘aoneg 1eay ‘maydedg -pires uadOm D) POILID)
‘sead ‘qng oquuoD Hag spddesurg ‘ur0D) ‘sode],
aom( a3ue1) 4mig seueueg aom{ adueI()
‘erouerd) 3se0], 4m3ox | saBueip) 4seo] ‘sppRWO ‘Aaery pue symosig ‘sofddy ‘synuoy SIead ‘Teg Tea1s )
€L 4" 1T o1 6 3 Z
, LElin)CHy .
TIOY IPUUL(] ‘Seueueg STead ‘T1[02001g ‘Sueag ULaIn) ‘SIUPIM sepddy ‘sjoxre) saduei(y
‘Sueag paded SYOUS USLI ‘saxenbg rjoquiong . ‘sayprmpueg qqry ‘TN w0y ‘spereg ooe Joag | UOUN] Yoes IM paaTas
payeq s3ons yst : -pues AneJ usyonD )
SI.Ieg peres pue YN
sdnyy Auaqmeng sadueI() urrepuey oom[ afireI) ‘s1eag SaYoesJ soiddy J5epERIq Yoes
‘S[Ioy wourewury | ‘eomf a8uer() ‘syrey dog ‘$3PTIG 1580 YoUBIL] “ezz1] 3seplearg ‘som[ 931 ‘saFem
WHIM paalas st
9 S 14 € C T
jeg 11 nyg paM anJ uoN ung

|00YDS 9 SUYM-NUBIN [Z02Z YIIBW




$40/team Registration

$30 Early Registration
(March 20th)
8:30 am - Check In / 9:00 am - Start

To Register, Contact Ky Becker: kb3467@k12.sd.us or (605) 682-9806
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Read Across America

March 1st -March 5th

Monday
Cat in the Hat Day - Wear a crazy hat.

Tuesday

If | Ran the Zoo - Bring a stuff animal to school or wear
animal print clothing

Wednesday

¥ W rerlnnsr W Iardmaerdrrys Mravsy A/ A~ r™Yicrartt~heaA ~lAH A




FUNDRAISING!!!

Please support the following fundraisers!!

POST PROM - Seniors and their parents are selling raffle tickets. 1%
prize-3 night stay at Eight Brothers Inn, Custer; 2™ prize — Hometown
Bundle ($25.00 gift certificates to each business — Jakes, Hillmans,
Pourhouse, Ron’s Market, Last Call Bar, White Lake Café); 3" prize — 10
pounds hamburger. Raffle tickets are located at several businesses in
town, OR you may purchase from Lori at the School; OR you may
contact a Senior or Senior Parent. Drawing will be March 16" at the
POPS concert (do not need to be present to win).

ATHLETIC BOOSTERS — 6-11 Athletes are selling Butter Braids and Little
Caesars Pizzas. If you wish to help out an Athlete, contact any of the
kids OR contact Lori OR Brenna at the school. The fundraiser ends
March 10", 2021. Butter Braids will arrive on Wednesday, March 24"
2021; and Pizzas will be delivered the week of March 29",

WASHINGTON DC TRIP —~ We have several students planning on going
to Washington DC May of 2022. They are selling Eileen’s Cookies. If
you wish to purchase contact the School and we will send somebody
your way! You may pick up your cookies on Saturday, March 27", as
they will be sponsoring a DODGEBALL tournament at the gym; or other
arrangements can be made.




Volunteers Needed!

What:
White Lake Elementary Annual lkidarod Race

When:

Thursday, March 25t
Where:
White Lake School

Time:

Mass Meeting in the White Lake Gym @12:15
Race starting @ 12:30pm

**Please contact the school at 249-2251 if you
can help out!




KWLPG Wrestling Team State Bound!

State Wrestling Schedule: https://whitelake.k12.sd.us/wrestling/StateTournamentSchedule2021.pdf

Individual Wrestling starts at 10am Thursday. We wrestle Wolsey-Wessington in first round of duals 3:30pm Thursday. If we win, we
will wrestle the winner of Canton/Howard in the Semifinals on Thursday night.

State Wrestling Tickets: https://www.gotmine.com {The KWLPG group is sitting in Section E.)

State Track Wrestling Ind.
Link: https://www.trackwrestling.com/tw/predefinedtournaments/VerifyPassword.jsp?tournamentld=602329132

State Dual Track Wrestling
Link: https://www.trackwrestling.com/tw/teamtournaments/VerifyPassword.jsp?tournamentld=602332132

State Wrestling Live Video: https://www.sdpb.org/hsactivities/sports/wrestling/mat6/

Congratulations to our KWLPG Wrestling state qualifiers!
Kasen Konstanz 106-2nd

Iden Myers 113-3rd

Kyler Konstanz 120-2nd

Chase Varilek 132-1st

Carter Lenz 138-3rd Grayson Hansen 160-2nd

Holden Havlik 170-4th

Spencer Hanson 182-1st

Levi Nightingale 195-1st

Jacob Novak 220-4th

Kameron Styles 285-4th

Great job to Lucas Lenz who placed 5th at 126! (Alternate State Qualifier)

Also, congratulations to the team on being Region Team Runner Up! Good luck at state!
Going into the State Tournament, KWLPG is rated 3™ as a dual team and 5% in the Individual Tournament!
Akane Metcalfe and Keanna Majors also qualify for the Girls State Tournament which takes place on Friday at Rapid City.

Our entire team qualifies for the State Dual Team Tournament!

a
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WHITE LAKE YOUTH WRESTLING

Great job to the White Lake Youth Wrestlers!

Winner Tournament on January 24, 2021
Kiner Kirsch-4th

Winsor Kirsch-Participant

Taelyn Clark-2"d

Burke on February 5, 2021
Kiner Kirsch-2"d

Braydon Moeller-3™

Darron Moeller-4th

Liam Moeller-4th

Platte-Geddes Tournament on February 7, 2021
Parker Gosmire-1st

Taelyn Clark-1st

Kiner Kirsch-2d

Braydon Moeller-2nd

Darron Moeller-2nd

Kooper Styles-2n

Kase Mohnen-3

Graham Gillen-3m

JD Falk-3

Pony Hills Tournament on February 21, 2021
Kooper Styles-1%t

Kiner Kirsch-2nd

Parker Gosmire-2d

Kase Mohnen-2nd

D Falk-3

Braydon Moeller-3

Liam Moeller-3r

Darron Moeller-4th

Dusty Johnson-4th

Graham Gillen-4th

Thank you to the White Lake Youth Wrestling Coaches, Zane Nightingale, Craig Nightingale, and
Austin Moore!

Upcoming Tournaments:
March 6 — District 6 Tournament at Parkston

March 13 — Region 3 Tournament at Mitchell Corn Palace
March 26-28 — State AAU in Rapid City




DODGEBALL TOURNAMENT

Fundraiser for Washmgion DC Tnp
Where: White Lake School

When: March 27th, 2021
Time: 10:00 A.M.

Team Check-In: 8:45 A.M. - 9:45 A.M.
*Teams of é Players +1 Allernate (If wanted)

o No more than 4 Males per team
*Ages 12+
*All Players must sign walvers before competing
» Participants under 18 need a parent/guardian’s signature
*Dodgeball t-shirls

e Pre-orders only
e Order forms can be found at hitp://whitelake.k12.sd.us

**Registration Fee: $60
**Registration Deadline: March 17, 2021

*Cash Prizes for top 3 Places

*Concession Stand available throughout the tournament

*Spectators Welcome!

This fundraiser is to help White Lake students that are traveling to Washington
DC in May 2022!

*Registration forms can be found at hitp://whitelake.k12.sd.us

*Completed registration forms can be emailed to: kim.meier@k12.sd.us




Dodgeball Team Sign-up

Team Name:

Team Captain 1.)

2.)

3.)

4.)

5.)

6.)

7.)

Contact Information

Phone #:

Email:




B

Accident Waiver and Release of Liability Form

| acknowledge that this activity may involve a test of a
person’s physical limits. | further acknowledge that it carries
with the possibility of minor or serious injuries.

| understand that this release discharges tournament staff
and the White Lake School from any liability or claim that |
may have against them with respect to any bodily injury
that may result from my participation during this tournament.

| certify that | have read this document and | fully agree and
understand its content.

Signature:

Parent/Guardian Signature (if under 18):

Date:




Dodgeball Rules

1. Games will be played é on 6
a. No more than 4 males on the court during each match for each team
2. 6 balls will be used on the court during each match
3. Best out of 3 matches
a. But no more than 20 minutes —if 2nd and 3@ matches are still in play when the
buzzer goes off, the team with the most players on the court at that time wins
the match
4. Players must start each match behind the end line and wait until the ref signals it is
time to start
5. Players cannot cross the half court line — if they do it will result in an out
6. Once a player is out, they must sit on their team’s bench and wait to go back in
a. Players must refurn back into the game the order that they got out
7. During the game, players must remain inside the basketball court AT ALL TIMES.
a. Players cannot leave the court fo get a ball. Teammates that are out are
allowed to refrieve balls for the players still in the game
8. Head shots result in the player who threw the ball getting out
a. Headshots will be defermined by the refs
9. If a player catchers a ball
a. The thrower is out
b. A teammate from the catcher’'s team can enter back into the game
10.Players can deflect an incoming ball with a ball already in their hands
a. If the ball is knocked out of their hands while blocking, they will be out
11.Players cannot hold the ball for more than 10 seconds
a. Ball must be rolled to the other team if held for more than 10 seconds
12.No substitutions will be allowed once a match has started, except for injuries
a. Substitutions can be made between matches
13.1f the game comes down to 1 player per side, they have 10 seconds to hit each other
out; if not, “Showdown” comes into effect. The game is paused, each player gets two
balls, two balls are lined up at the ends of the centerline, and the centerline is
dissolved. The first player to get the other player out wins
14. Players are expected to be honest and take themselves out if they have been hit
15.HAVE FUN!!




(First practice- March 29) Kimball-White Lake WilLdKats

(First contest — April 9) 2021 GOLF SCHEDULE
April 9 Class B Classic 10:30 Mitchell Lakeview
15 SESDSS Meet 9:00 Yankton Fox Run
23 Burke-Gregory Invite Gregory-Girls
10:00 Burke-Boys
30 Avon/Scotland Invite Scotland-Girls
10:00 Tyndall-Boys
May 7 Platte/Geddes-Burke Invite Burke-Girls
10:00 Platte-Boys
14 Avon/Bon Homme Invite Tyndall-Girls
10:00 Springfield-Boys
18 Pre-Region Meet 10:00 Mitchell/Lakeview-Girls
Mitchell/Wild Oak-Boys
21 Region Meet 9:30 Mitchell/Lakeview-Girls
Mitchell/Wild Oak-Boys
June 7/8 State Meet @ Brookings G-Edgebrook Golf Course
B-Brookings Country Club
JV and JH
4-13-21 jh @ Gregory jv @ Burke
4-20-21 jh @ Scotland jv @ Tyndall
4-27-21 jh @ Burke jv @ Platte

5-04-21 jh @ Tyndall jv @ Springfield
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